

Neil Campbell

Director of Special Education

Rob J. Wagner, District Administrator

925 West Maple Street

Lancaster, WI 53813

Brad Sturmer, PrincipalWinskill Elementary

(608) 723-2175 (608) 723-6397 (fax)

September 2, 2021

Dear Families.

Welcome back! It is great to see staff and students in the hallways and classrooms. I am certain it will be another outstanding school year. Unfortunately, as we wrapped up our first day, we were informed a student tested positive (The student was not in school). An email and a push notification were sent out informing our families of the positive case, and we updated our dashboard located on our school website. We will continue to keep you updated in the same fashion throughout the school year.

I attached our safety protocol and flow charts concerning illness, quarantine, and isolation. This information aligns with the Grant County Health Department's order. The main difference from last year's charts is the new language for individuals who are fully vaccinated.

As a reminder, although we are a mask optional district at this time, all students and staff are required to wear a face mask while riding the bus due to a Federal mandate. Thank you everyone for following that mandate yesterday; as our bus drivers indicated, everything went extremely well.

If you have any questions on procedures, protocol, or anything else, do not hesitate to contact the school. We are all very excited about the start of the new school year. There may be challenges throughout the year, but with everyone working together to provide an outstanding experience, including opportunities in and out of the classroom, this year will be amazing.

Thank you,

Rob Wagner